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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Acting  Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Preconsidered Intro. No.:
Committee:
Finance

	Title: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing the commissioner of buildings to waive certain fees in connection with work funded under the “Build It Back” program.

	Sponsor:
Council Member Ferreras (in conjunction with the Mayor)

	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would add a new section 28-112.11 to Chapter 1 of Title 28 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, authorizing the Commissioner of the Department of Buildings (DOB) to waive fees to homeowners and their contractors that would otherwise be required to be paid to DOB in accordance with the Building Code, Electrical Code, or rules of DOB, in connection with applications, permits, and inspection for work that is officially approved under the City’s Build It Back program. For mixed use buildings, the fee waiver would apply only for work performed on residential units. 
The Fiscal Year 2015 Executive Budget reflects a $3.96 million dollar increase in Community Development Block Grant Disaster Recovery funding to cover costs associated with permitting and inspecting residential properties in the Build it Back program. In order to prevent a duplication of benefits to DOB by also collecting fees from homeowners and their contractors to cover these costs, this bill would permit DOB to waive such fees.



	Effective Date:  The local law would take effect immediately upon signature by the Mayor and would be retroactive to and would be deemed to have been in full force and effect on and after July 1, 2014.  The local law would apply only to fees payable on or after such date. 


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: FY 2015

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY15
FY Succeeding

Effective FY16
Full Fiscal

Impact FY15
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-)

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0  


	Impact on Revenues:  Because the costs covered by the fees previously collected from homeowners and their contractors will now be charged to the federal Community Development Block Grant Disaster Recovery funds appropriated to the DOB for Fiscal Year 2015, it is estimated that there will be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures: It is estimated that there will be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information:
Mayor’s Office    
                                           


	Estimate Prepared By:       Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Finance Counsel 
Estimate Reviewed By:       Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel


	Legislative History:  This bill will be voted out of Finance Committee as a Preconsidered Int. on June 25, 2014. Following a successful vote, the Preconsidered Int. will be introduced and voted on by the Full Council on June 25, 2014.

	Date Submitted To Council:  June 23, 2014
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